Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, June 7, 1982

Present: Katherine Ring, Chairman, John Jones, and Betty Shaw
Secretary. The meeting started at 7:30, Les MacNeil arrived
at 8:00.

Selectmen signed checks, abatements and went over weekly mail.

Brian Brown requested that the selectmen write a letter to the
dispatch service informing them that Antrim will be leaving the
dispatch center this December. Owners of the property on 202
called Brian after receipt of the letter from selectmen informing
owner of the condition of the property left in the care of
M.Paige. They are very cooperative and want to do all to clear
up the condition of property. It was suggested taht the selectmen
write and ask if they would consider having the house burnt as

a fire experiencs, afid work bee for the fire department. The
house is unsafe at this time.

Bob Watterson asked the selectmen if it were possible for him to
meet with the road agent to find out just what he would have to
do to upgrade a road to his property. Once the road is upgraded
he wants to put it in the town warrant articales in hopes that
the town will assume the responsibility for the road.

Paul Dunlap was in to see about a rebate on his boat tax. This

tax was paid, and later an article in the paper called attention
to the fact that his size boat does not require a tax. A check

will be made out next week.

In answer to the post office letter, nothing more can be done for
White Road at this time. George Cole, Road agent hopes to get
some time to do repairs to the road once the weather clears us
and he finishes the repairs needed to close out the sewer project.

Bud Hardwick ngz’over all insurance coverage. Selectmen were

surprised to find they are not vovered for liable damages. Bud
cautioned that when the selectmen choose insurance coverade

by price only they will risk geting less guality for the momey.

C. J. Grabowsi wnated to see what came of the meeting of the
selectmen and the library trustees. K.Ring asked where he was,
and C.J. G. said he was not liable to go and was busy that time.
It was once again explained that the selectmen have no say as to
what goes on at the library. C.J.G. did not agree. He did ask
since the town ownes the building, how can the trustees throw him
out of a town building? NO answer was given, since none of the
selectmen were present at the time the insident happened.

R. Rudolph asked about upgrading of his road in order to have it
plowed since it is his understanding that since it is a town road
he can not plow it himself, yet being a class 6 road the town does
not care for it. He also told the selectmen that he had an
appraisal of the property and it was found to be 13+ acres. He

is being charged on ten acres and can not put the land under CUV.



Mr. Rudolph was told that an appraisal at his expense, if it should

show the added acres the selectmen will once again look into his
being granted CUV.

A discussion on the solar exemptions toock place amohg the selectmen
as to what is needed to be granted a solar exemption. A call will
be made to the state to clear up the matter.

Bruce Keirstead was granted the window contract. This is a warrant
item to make the building more energy efficiant.



